Cosgrove Village Primary School Newsletter



Monday 13th November 2023

This term's value is: Respect



Dates for your Diary

Friday 17th November: Children in Need – Children can wear their own clothes to school

Wednesday 22nd November: School Photos Friday 24th November: Quiz Night: 7-10pm

Wednesday 13th December: Kingswood Christmas Dinner - please order via the website

Thursday 14th December: Only packed lunches available to order through Kingswood today

Wednesday 13th December: School Production: 10am **Thursday 14th December:** School Production: 2pm and 6pm

Friday 15th December: Panto at School - *Bring in a packed lunch from home* Tuesday 19th December: Last Day of Term — Party Day at School

Thursday 4th January: School re-opens

PE

Class 1: Monday & Friday Class 2: Monday & Friday Class 3: Monday & Friday



Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls).

Reading Book change days

Class 1: Monday Class 2: Monday Class 3: Monday



Please can reading books and reading records be brought into school daily – **Thank You**



Stars of the Week: Nellie, Jasmine, Lily G.W

Special Mentions: Emily, Juniper, Digby, Violet, Kit, Emmet, Ava, Ethan, Jessica

Home Awards: Nellie, Fawn, Cora, Kit

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements – we love to see what your children have been up to!

From Mrs Busari

I am delighted to share with you that the Parish Council have made a donation towards our Trim Trail fund. They have kindly agreed to donate £2000 towards new equipment to support us in getting the trim trail up and running again. We have had it evaluated last week and hope to get it re-opened after Christmas.

We have our Cosgrove Quiz Night booked in for Friday 24th November 7-10pm, this is to help to raise more money towards the trim trail. Please come and support us, if you don't have a big team, we can always pair you up with people. I am sure it will be a great evening.

On Friday next week it is Children in Need. To raise money for this great cause, we invite children to come in mufti for a donation. We will then arrange sending our donation on. We will send out a reminder on Thursday as the weeks seem very busy.

Finally we have our last open session for Reception 2024 parents – this is on Wednesday 6-7pm. Please share this with your friends and families and ask them to book in at the office if they would like to come and see our school.

I hope you have a lovely week in school,

With best wishes,

Mrs Jude Busari

Executive Head Teacher



£5 per person – we can put teams together if you would like to come along.



Did you know that every school has a named NHS school nurse? We are a team of Qualified School Nurses, Community Staff Nurses, Healthy Child Practitioners and School Nurse Assistants. We work all year-round Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays). We are happy to provide information, advice and guidance on a range of health needs from reception to Year 13 We can be contacted:

- > By phone 0800 170 7055 option 4
- Live Chat: https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/0-19
- www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub
- Chat Health (our text-based School Nurse messaging service) for parents and young people aged 11 and over. Monday to Friday 9-4 pm - 07507 329600
- On "X" (was Twitter) SchoolNursesNHFT



Break Time Snack

Please can children bring a healthy snack in for their break time snack. Reception, Year 1 and 2 children receive fruit in the mornings.



After-School Club - Last Club Dates

Sports Club: Monday 11th December **Book Club:** Monday 27th November **Card and Boards Games Club:** Wednesday

29th November

Film Club: Thursday 30th November

Computing Club: Thursday 30th November



First-Aid

Should your child receive First-Aid during the school day – we will email home a letter to advise.